Intervention by I.R of IRAN on 

 Panel on the promotion and protection of the right to development:Commemoration of the  30th Anniversary of the Declaration on the right to development
The 32th session of the HRC

15 June 2016, Geneva 
Mr. President,

At the outset, we thank distinguished panelists for their valuable comments and views on the ways and means of promotion and protection of the right to development. We expect that the organization of this panel will contribute to more enrichment of the right to development debates globally and within the UN.

We are of the opinion that the 30th anniversary of the Declaration on the right to development offers us an inimitable opportunity to exhibit and reiterate once again our firm commitment to make the right to development a reality for all through redoubling our efforts to implement the right to developmentat at different levels. 
Taking into account the promising dedication expressed by the High Commissioner in his update report presented during the opening session of the Coucil, we look forward to observe practical well-organized steps to be taken by the OHCHR to genuinely promote and protect the realization and upholding of the right to development world wide.
In this connection , while welcoming the decision of the OHCHR to mainstream the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development within the UN machinery, we reiterate that the right to development should be recognized as a separate, distinct and identifiable right within the UN system and not be incorporated with other rights in the name of mainstreaming.
Mr. President,

Finally, we firmly believe that the international cooperation should be at the heartcore of any approach towards the implementation and realization of the Right to Development in order to make it as a reality for everyone.
	
	

	I thank you.
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